Mass Intentions

11th Sunday in Ordinary Time.
_St. Mary’s 12th & 13th June
St. Mary’s 6pm Saturday
Ann Marie Fitzgerald (Rec Dec’d)
Frank Smith (Rec Dec’d)
Special Intention
St Mary’s 11am Sunday
Alan King (13th A)
Bertie O’Connell (2nd A)
Lily Kavanagh (2nd A)
Both Masses viewable on webcam.
St Mochonog's Church and via Zoom at 10am
(to join please phone 087 418 9338)

or email sally.phalan@gmail.com

Schedule of Masses:

Weekday Masses

St Mary’s -Masses—10.15 a.m. (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday)
Prayer Services - 10.15 a.m. (Wednesday & Saturday)

Week-end Masses
St. Mary’s 6.00 pm - Saturday, 11.00 am - Sunday

Mass bookings for weekend Masses may be made for St. Mary’s by phoning Parish office
on 01 2760030 10.00am—1.00pm Mon —Thurs and 10am—11.30am Friday.

St Mochonog’s 10.00 am Sunday
Booking may be made by phoning 01 2021882 Monday-Thursday 10am-1pm.

St. Patrick's Church Curtlestown—Within the next couple of weeks, the Church will be
assessed to determine if we can resume Sunday Masses within the Covid restrictions and
regulations. Reopening will be subject to the approval of Archbishop's House.

St Patrick’s is currently open 11am—12 noon each Sunday.

Covid and church

Now we are open again for public masses and we thank all who keep us safe attending, .
Conor Gleeson who oversees our churches regulations in accordance with HSE and
diocesan regulations, our many ushers and sanitisers, and our secretaries who receive book-
ings in accordance with our numbers. Masks are necessary and hand cleansing on entering
and leaving. Even though some are fully vaccinated please respect keeping distance of six
feet from each other at all times. Gathering outside churches is prohibited for our safety
and only those we can accommodate should attend. It will be a while before return to




Curtlestown Cemetery Maintenance

Curtlestown Cemetery grass cutting continues on Wednesday from 7:00pm to
8:30pm and will continue each Wednesdays as required. Please encourage
some younger family members to help. Please bring strimmers, rakes and big
bags for cutting, collecting and disposing of the grass.

Covid-19 social distances to be maintained.

BAPTISMS —received from Archbishop’s House recently
In the light of the most recent government health advice - operative for months of May

and June, the celebration of the Sacrament of Baptism should only take place in exceptional
circumstances. The ordinary celebration of the Sacrament, as well as the other Sacraments
of Initiation, should not be organised until further notice.

Sign Up As A Volunteer for the Church Re-Opening

If you’re interested in getting involved to help out in the Parish we would be delighted to
have you on board. Volunteers are always needed on our Parish teams and in churches to
assist and to help out at Public Masses. The more volunteers we have means the demand
on volunteers’ time will be less, also. If you have not signed up as a volunteer yet, please
sign up via the form on the home -page of the website www.enniskerryparish.ie or
contact the parish office and a member of the parish team will be in touch. Thanks to our
new recruits; we are delighted to welcome you on board. A BIG thank you to all who
continue to partake of Parish Life so generously and freely.

Helplines during Covid 19
AA: 0872551361 ALONE = 818222 024. AL ALON: (01) 8783624
AMEN: (01) 5543811  ACTION AID 01) 878 7911 FIVE LOAVES: (01) 2040960.

KILMACANOGUE & ENNISKERRY COMMUNITY SUPPORT GROUP FOR COVID
19 KILMACANOGUE; 086 380 5627—ENNISKERRY: 083 364 2439

LGBTQ: 1890929 539, LOCAL MEALS ON WHEELS: 086 832 2466

PURPLE HOUSE CANCER SUPPORT: (01) 204 0960 SAMARATINS= 115123

SIMON COMMUNITY: (01) 671 5551 ST VINCENT DE PAUL (01) 8550022
WOMEN’S REFUGE (01) 867 0701

The Meals on Wheels service operates in Enniskerry and Kilmacanogue and delivers hot
meals every Tuesday and Thursday to older people in their homes. It's an opportunity to
connect with the community and provide a hot meal and social contact call to older people
in the area. We are looking for volunteer drivers who can give up 2 or 3 hours twice a
month to facilitate this much needed service.

Interested volunteers may contact Maoiliosa Kelly on 086 832 2466 for further infor-
mation.



http://www.enniskerryparish.ie

Contributions

We thank all parishioners who continue to contribute and help keep parish finance healthy.
Your generosity is very much appreciated. The parish has now set up QR Scan Codes for
various collections which are available in our Churches.

By using the QR Scan Code on this newsletter your donation will go directly to parish
offerings which will assist in the upkeep of the four churches in the parish.

It is simple - for newer phones all you have to do is hold your phone camera over the code
and the Payzone page will automatically open. Then simply “tap”, enter the amount you
wish to donate and press “proceed”, add your card details and press “pay now”. For older
smart phone just download a free QR scanner from the App Store.

WERED DY

You may also donate to the Parish in the following ways:-

1. Online by using “Donate” feature on the parish website
www.enniskerryparish.ie

2. Donate by scanning your credit card on Payzone Tap and Go in the porch in
St. Mary’s

3. Standing Orders

4. Dropping Green and Pink envelopes into Parish Office during 10am-1pm
Mon-Frid.

5. You may leave your envelopes for Parish and Common Fund into the
‘Donation Box’ at the Porch in St. Mary’s.

Envelopes for 1st and 2nd collections are available at the entrance of the Church.

If you wish to activate a Standing Order for these collections please take a form as you exitE

St Mochonog’s Parish Office new opening times:
Monday—9am—2pm, Tuesday (by phone) 10am-1pm, Wednesday 10am—2pm
Thursday (by phone) 10am—1pm. Closed on Friday.



http://www.enniskerryparish.ie

G NEW SPRINCG TIRE STURARIER SOCEHOOL.2 __,;t____
CREATING MISSTOMARY PARTSHES

In Evangedi Gaodiurn, Pope Francis spoke im pars. 2533 about the need for structarsl

comwersion N parishes in order to mmake them missionarny N orentaton. 0 2020 the
Congregation of the Clergy. issued a docurment which spelt out some of the mplications. of
the Pope's thinking about the creation of missionary parishes. This Swummer School. which
il b= c:a:lnl:l ucted online. is desgned to help mermbers of the clergy. tog kb sted
lay peop pecially those wiw are on parish councils, o hear the latest thinking om this
subject. We- il hearwe Four Spreabkers:

- D, Gareth Leshon, a priest of the Carndifif Diocese. curmenty working with the Sion

Catholic Commmunity for Evangelism, n Brentwood, Londom
* Dw. Billy Swan. author of two recent books. is currently based at St Aidan's

Cathedral, Ennmiscorthy., Co_ Wesxford, in the diocese of Fermns

+ D Maria Heath. wiho is the curment chairp-erson of the Mational Servics Committes
of the Catholic Charismatic Renewal in England._ Her doctoral studies wene on the
subject of evangelisation in and by the parish

» Pat Collins CM. a founder member of the MNew Springtime Community and author
of @ number of books on evangelisation.

IDETES:

The Summmerr Schwol will begin at 730 prm on Friday. 11 June 2021
and continue on Saturday, 12 June at 1100 am: 230 pon and 500 paon.

BOoOREING FOR COURSES
A Throwgh the Website: hthos ffewwew newspringtinee. e

- Go o SHOP. Click on image or tithe "MNSC Summer Schoolm and olick Audd bo
Basket” Then click on “Wiew Basket” in upper right-hand comer.

- Click on U i an img is mcormect. Themn click on “Proceed to
Checkouwt™ amnd fll n Silling Detmils
B. Fayrments otfer than card (e.g. postal onder, ebc_)

- If you wish to make your payment by a method other than card, please cmail
Sr. Jane Forde at janefordef@ogrnail com bo book for Course S Sumemer School.

- Please give wyowr First Name and Swmame, yowr Email, your Mobile MNo. and
Indicate wherne yo re from, e g Glasmewvin, Dublin 117, Fermoy. Co. Cork” o
Londomn. LK for imcusion in our Database. Thers is no need for full address.

- Sro dane will then contsct ywow re payrment

Enniskerry Welcomes, a Community Project that has been set up to welcome a refugee
family into our Community, is inviting families, individuals, or groups from the
Community to take a SK walk on a route of their own choosing on World Refugee Day,

Sunday 20th June 2021, and to make a donation to the Enniskerry Welcomes
GoFundMe page: https://gofund.me/da6ca049

Walkers are encouraged to comply with covid restrictions and to walk in their own ar-
ea at their own risk. They are also invited to share photos from their walk on the En-
niskerry Welcomes Facebook page: https://Facebook.com/enniskerry-welcomes

Stickers that can be displayed on car windows supporting this community project may

be bought in the local shops at €2 each.

ENNISKERRY WEI_COMES



https://gofund.me/da6ca049
https://Facebook.com/enniskerry-welcomes

ARCHBISHOP 'S HOUSE

DUBLIN 9
Tel 837 3732 Fax 836 9796

Dear Students, 8" June 2021

I wish all the 2021 Leaving Certificate students, those who are going through the Predicted
Grades System or sitting the written examination every good wish and God's blessings.

This year's Leaving Certificate students have been challenged in their preparation for the
Leaving Certificate by the Covid pandemic during the school years 2019 - 2020, 2020 -
2021. I want to thank the Principals, Boards of Management, Teachers, Staff, School Chap-
lains, Pastoral Care Teams for the dedicated care of our Post Primary Students especially
this year's Leaving Certificate Students.

I am grateful to Minister Foley and the officials of the Department of Education and Skills
for the work and support they have given to this year's Leaving Certificate group. May the
Holy Spirit guide and direct the Leaving Certificate students now and in all the decisions
they will make about their future.

I pray that Our Lady will protect you all and that St. Joseph, her husband, in this year dedi-
cated to St. Joseph, will watch over you as he protected his foster son, Jesus.

Yours sincerely,

et ol

+ Dermot Farrell + Dermot Farrell

Archbishop of Dublin




